
GOVERNMENT OF NATIONAL CAPITAL TERRITORY OF DELHI 
DIRECTORATE OF DELHI FIRE SERVICE: NEW DELHI-110001. 

NO. F.6/DFS /MS/NDZ/2022/98 Dated1/O2022 
To, 

The Executive Engineer, 
F-13 PWD, Mubarka Chowk, 
GT Karnal Road, New Delhi. 

Sub: Joint inspection in rlo 02 underground tunnel at Ring Road Pragati Maidan, New 
Delhi 

Sir, 

This has a reference to your letter no. W-UTIF-13/PWD/2022/188 dated 13.09.2022, on 

the subject cited above. In this connection it is to inform you that the site was visited by ADO/CC, 
DO/CD on dated 26.09.2022 in presence of Sh. Shantanu, AE PWD, Sh. Aman Agrawal, MEP In 

charge and following shortcomings are observed. 

1. Sprinklers are not provided in branch tunnel connecting from Bhairo Marg to the basement 

of parking. 

2. Water curtain is not provided at the intersection fjunction point/ interfacing of tunnel and 

basement as per guidelines issued vide letter no. 4145 dated 03.10.2018. 
3. Separate pump house for under pass-6 as proposed in the guidelines is required with 01 

electric pump for water curtain. 

In view of above, the case cannot be considered for issuance of Fire Safety Certificate. Therefore, it 
is requested to rectify the above shortcomings at the earliest for consideration in the matter. 

Yours faithfully 

AAtur Garg) 
DIRECTOR 

Delhi Fire Service 

Copy to: 
1. The Chief Engineer (flyover), PWD, 4 floor, MSO Building, IP estate, Delhi. 
2. The Executive Engineer, (ITPO), Project Division, PWD Bhairo Marg, Delhi. 
3. The General Manager, ITPO, Mathura Road, New Delhi. 
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